
 

 

July 27, 2023 
 
Cathal Hennessy 
Infrastructure Task Force, San Francisco Public Works 
49 South Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Re: Mission Bay Park P3 Acceptance 
 
 
Dear Mr. Hennessy:  
 
The Planning Department has received your request regarding the Park P3 public infrastructure improvements 
and their consistency with the General Plan. Planning staff has reviewed the documents and related materials 
concerning the acceptance of the Park P3 public infrastructure improvements and finds these consistent with the 
General Plan and recommends that the Board of Supervisors accept the facilities on behalf of the City.  This 
determination is made pursuant to Board Motion No. M15-094, File No. 150513, and General Plan Referral 
2013.1304R. 
 
The Mission Bay South Redevelopment Plan was approved as part of Planning Case 1996.771 EMTZR and 
amended under case 2013.0625R. The Planning Commission found the Mission Bay South Redevelopment Plan 
amendments, on balance, in conformity with the General Plan by Motion No. 18905 on June 13, 2013. 
 
The project was covered in the Mission Bay Subsequent EIR, certified by the San Francisco Planning Commission 
and the San Francisco Redevelopment Agency on 9/17/98, San Francisco Planning Department File No. 96.771E.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kate Conner 
Housing Implementation Program Manager 




